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Dear Colleague, 

 
ICEM19, the nineteenth International Conference on Experimental Mechanics will take place 

from July 5th to July 9th, 2020 in Kraków, for the first time in Poland.  

International Conferences on Experimental Mechanics, organized under the auspicies of the 
European Society for Experimental Mechanics (EuraSEM), have a long tradition (1959 Delft, 1962 
Paris, 1966 Berlin, 1970 Cambridge, 1974 Udine, 1978 Munich, 1982 Haifa, 1986 Amsterdam, 
1990 Copenhagen, 1994 Lisbon, 1998 Oxford, 2004 Bari, 2007 Aleksandropoulis, 2010 Poiters, 
2012 Porto, 2014 Cambridge, 2016 Rhodes, 2018 Brussels). ICEM brings together internationally 
recognized experts and young researchers in an effort to exchange ideas in different topics having 
the common link „Experimental Mechanics“. ICEM acts also as a platform for establishing 
connections between different research teams that are trying to build and develop future 
scientific collabortion. 

ICEM19 will be focused on experimental and measuring techniques for thorough study of the 
mechanical properties of different materials, engineering structures and systems which are 
necessary to create the physical bases and provide verification of analytical or numerical methods 
in engineering design. 

The main topics are presented on our website: http://www.icem19.org 

On behalf of the Local Organizing Committee and the Scientific Advisory Board it is my great 
pleasure to cordially invite you to participate in the ICEM19, and  present a paper showing your 
current achievements in experimental mechanics and related topics. 

Interested authors are invited to submit a two-page abstract through the ICEM19 website by 
October 31, 2019.   

I would be very grateful if you could forward this message to those of your colleagues who you 
believe could make a fine contribution to ICEM19. 

 
I am looking forward to your positive response and welcome you in Kraków in July 2020. 

     
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Zbigniew L. Kowalewski 

Chairman of the 19th ICEM 2020 
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